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1. Purpose 

1.1 To provide a summary of the work undertaken by the Board over the past 
year and to determine the Work Programme and membership of the Board 
moving forward. 

2. Recommendation 

2.1 That the End of Year report be considered, notes and published alongside the 
Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy. 

2.2 That the Work Programme be approved for 2017/2018. 

2.3 That the Chairs of the Health and Wellbeing Board, Children’s and Adults 
Safeguarding Boards and the Community Safety Partner meet to determine 
whether arrangements between the boards can be streamlined including any 
potential changes to the membership of the Health and Wellbeing Board. 

3. Supporting Information 

3.1 Torbay’s Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy was agreed in December 2015 
covering the period 2015-2020.  At the time, it was agreed that the Strategy 
would be reviewed on an annual basis with the view that the three strands of 
the Strategy (namely the Joined-up Plan, the Health Torbay framework and 
the Community Safety and Adult and Children’s Safeguarding plans) may be 
brought together at a later stage. 

3.2 Attached at Appendix 1 is the End of Year report which makes 
recommendations for a consolidation of priorities for the Health and Wellbeing 
Board into six areas over the coming year.  It is clear that work to deliver the 
Health and Wellbeing Strategy is being delivered by a range of groups which 
sit below the Health and Wellbeing Board.  It is recommended that this 
continue but that the Health and Wellbeing Board provide the assurance 
mechanism. 



 
3.3 Therefore it is recommended that the Board meets twice a year to receive 

Highlight Reports on each of its six priorities and, at each meeting, performs a 
“deep dive” into one of the two priorities – namely “Support for vulnerable 
adults and families” (but focussing on domestic abuse, alcohol and 
homelessness) and “Shifting the focus to prevention and early intervention” 
(but focussing on mental health and community resourcefulness).  This is 
shown in the proposed Work Programme for the Board for 2017/2018 which is 
attached at Appendix 2. 

3.4 A meeting of the Chairs of the Health and Wellbeing Board, Community 
Safety Partnership and the Children’s and Adults Safeguarding Boards is 
currently planned to decide where the operational and strategic decisions and 
governance should lie for the priorities outlined above.  It is recommended 
that those Chairs review how the governance arrangements can be 
streamlines and whether the membership of the Health and Wellbeing Board 
should be amended. 
 

 

 
Appendices 

Appendix 1 – End of Year Report 2016/2017 

Appendix 2 – Work Programme 2017/2018 

 

 

 

 


